

Civic Centre High Street, Esher Surrey KT10 9SD 01372 474474 contactus@elmbridge.gov.uk elmbridge.gov.uk

National Infrastructure Planning The Planning Inspectorate Temple Quay House 2 The Square Bristol, BS1 6PN Contact: Jamie Pourier-Benham

Telephone: 01372 474474

Email: jpourier-benham@elmbridge.gov.uk

Ref: 20023006 PINS Ref: TR010030

M25junction10@planninginspectorate.gov.uk

3 July 2020

Dear Sirs,

Planning Act 2008

Application by Highways England for an Order Granting Development Consent for the M25 Junction 10/A3 Wisley interchange improvement project

Deadline 11 (D11) Submission

This submission is in response to the Examining Authority (ExA) Rule 8 letter dated 20 November 2019, the amended Rule 8(3) letter dated 5 December 2019, the amended Rule 8(3) letter dated 20 February 2020 and the amended Rule 8(3) to extend examination letter dated 5 May 2020.

There has been no additional information requested by the ExA or required of Elmbridge Borough Council for this deadline submission.

We would like to use this opportunity however, to draw to the attention of the ExA that Elmbridge Borough Council has been contacted by Highways England's Balfour Beatty Atkins (BBA) team regarding consultation on the next phase of the project covering detailed design of the scheme. To date no agreement has been reached regarding any recovery of costs or fees, which was highlighted as item 10.1.1 in our Statement of Common Ground (SoCG) (REP8-028). While the council will work to protect our interests through this next phase, we will be raising with HE/BBA that the level of involvement and resourcing that can be given will be determinant on securing funding.

If you need anything additional, please let us know.

Yours faithfully,



Kim Tagliarini Head of Planning Services